

NEWS

LETTUE

VOL. 8 NO. 7

June 1956

Editor

Jack Livermore

CLUB ACTIVITIES THIS MONTH

Regular Meeting

Thursday June 13 8 p.m.

Directors Meeting

Thursday July 4 8 p.m.

Rifle Range Junior

Every Friday 7 p.m.

Stag Social

Thursday June 20

REPORTS

Those who missed the Annual Liars Night missed a very entertaining evening. With stories told by about twenty members of our assn. and some of the members told more than one story. The best being by by Gord Lamson who became champion for the third time. Runner-up was Maurice Sivern who was last year's Champion. Others who told some good stories included H. Livermore, Bert Green, Ken McKenzie, Walter Stock, kieth Latter, and W. O. Sankey. The judges where dies Kelman of CFPL-TV, Al Boliska of CKSL radio, and Stu Campbell of O'keefes, and the judges turned around and told a few stories besides doing a very fine job of judging.

Rifle Range

It is reported that Lorne Roberts has qualified for his God Pin by shooting 10 targets of 93 or better also his sitting badge. T. Clark won his silver and bronze pins. Bronze pins were won by ken Makie, J. Jones, and K. Clark.

Junior Rifle Championship of our assn. was won by Terry Clark on Friday May 31. He will be the possesor of the Harry Whitehead Memorial trophy for the next year, and will be presented with a miniture. J. Jones was runner-up among a fine bunch of boys who turned in some very good shooting and enjoyed a party after.

USED FISHING EQUIPMENT

The response was <u>not</u> to good to the appeal for used fishing tackle to be donated to the boys at the Salvation Army Children's willage. So if you want to help this cause please get in touch with our pres. Curly Arscott, 39 Raywood Ave., Phone 3-8025J, or bring any tackle you have to donate out to the club house.

FIVE PIN BOWLING

There has been much discussion among several of our members about 5 pin bowling mext winter, and it has been decided there is enough interested to organize a mixed (ladies and gents, for Saturday afternoon for members, their wives, children and friends. It will be suggested by the committee that players must be over 15 years of age so it you are interested in this leaque called James Vandesluys, 927 Princess Ave., Phone 4-4667 and get your names on the list. So the committee will know by the end of June how many bowlers they have will have to make arrangments for alleys.

Bass Fishing

The annual Bass fishing trip to Long Point Bay will be held on Sunday July 28. There will be two boats used and they can accomodate 20 fishermen. So the first 20 to get their names on Bob's list at the June 13 meeting will be the people on the trip. Cost of trip will be \$6.50 per person. For further information call Bob Pepper, 773 Fleet St., Phone 3-2195W.

ADDITIONAL CLUB RULES

Children under 16 years of age are not to be on dock or club property or in boats unless in the charge of a senior member. No playing on the dock.

Please tie up all boats after using them.

Please do not leave boats on dock or land at anytime.

Please return paddles and oars to clubhouse basement after using. Boats that are not club property to be locked if not to be used by other members.

Be a sport, share a club boat with another member if needed. Please do not throw coarse fish back in pond BURY THEM.